June Eleventh 1921. Gen. Sir A.C. Macdonell. Royal Military College. Kingston, Ont. My dear General:-This is just a brief note to acknowledge receipt of your letter of June 6th. I note the points raised in it. Before I leave for England I intend to write a letter to MacBrien recording my impressions of the work at the Royal Military College and I shall send you a copy of that letter. The formal report will not be presented to the Department until after I return from England. I cannot tell you how much I enjoyed my visit to Kingston. The impressions I received at the College were most pleasant and satisfactory. In addition to that I enjoyed very much having the opportunity of spending a day or so with you personally. Please remember me most kindly to Lady Macdonell, whose great kindness I appreciated very much, and to your daughter. With all good wishes to them and to you, dear Mac. I am, Ever yours faithfully.